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We have had so many wonderful things going on in school this week.  
 
The week started with all children visiting their new teachers and spending 2 days with their 
new classes. Teachers were amazed at how settled the children were and each class completed 
activities that will be readily on display when they start in September.  
 
Our EYFS children then went on a trip to Chester Zoo. This was such a fantastic experience for 
all of the youngest children, including our 2-year-olds. Children saw all of the different animals 
and enjoyed exploring the zoo. I think it was unanimous, the favourite animals were the 
monkeys!  
 
On Thursday, we started the day by each class having a workshop with the Dogs Trust. It is here 
the children learnt very important messages about how to stay safe and protect themselves 
around dogs. We felt this particularly important with the summer holiday upon us, where 
many children will spend additional time outdoors and in public places.  
 
Thursday afternoon was a huge success. We had our first careers fair in school. We were lucky 
enough to have the support of; An English Tutor, Games designer, Fire Fighters, Police, Nurse, 
Football Coach, Football Player, Forensic Scientist, Geoscientist, Security Officers, Catering 
Managers and Accountants. Our children had the opportunity to ask lots of questions and find 
out more about possible careers of the future.  
 
Finally, I would like to say a HUGE thank you to all that came to support our school Summer 
Fayre on Saturday. All monies raised will go back on resources for the children. Thank you to all 
of the staff for giving up their Saturday, thank you to our PTA who are always a great support 
and thank you to our wonderful parents and children who came to take part. It was a 
wonderful way to end what has been a very successful year for our school.  
 
We are now into our final week. School reports will go home on Monday and it is class drop in 
on Tuesday after school for you to come and look at children’s books. School closes for 
summer at 1.15 on Thursday.  
 
See you all on Monday  
 
Mrs Callaghan  
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We achieved the School Games 
Gold award for the second year 
running for our commitment to 

sport and physical activity. 

We were awarded the 
‘Outstanding Conservation 

Initiative’ award at the Chester 
Zoo awards ceremony for our 

commitment to supporting the 
illegal wildlife trade and 

conservation. 

We received a 5* food hygiene 
rating after our food inspection 

for the kitchen and breakfast 
and afterschool club. 
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Uniform – September 2023 

 
https://myschoolstyle.com/ 

 

 
September PE  
In September, our PE day will be changing to a Friday. Children will be asked to come 
to school dressed ready for PE. Children must be in FULL PE uniform and no sports 
logos or variations please. Children can remain in their PE kit all day. (unless they 
wish to change back into uniform)  
 
- White PE T-shirt  
- Navy-blue shorts OR plain navy-blue joggers ( no sports logo)  
- School Jumper OR navy blue hooded top / Jacket (no sports logo)  
- Trainers or black pumps 
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What an exciting, jam-packed week we have had in Early years! We started off by spending 
two days with our new teachers for September, Miss Sands and Mrs Hindle. The children 
came back feeling very grown up after being in their new classroom with lots of things to 
tell us. Then on Wednesday both Nursery and Reception visited Chester Zoo to complete 
our topic. We were very excited about going on a coach and were all super sensible as we 
walked around the enclosures, seeing lions, monkeys, snakes, sloths and many other 
animals. (Only a couple of us fell asleep on the way back!) Then on Thursday we had an 
assembly from the Dogs Trust, got to sit in a fire engine and found out about lots of other 
careers as part of the school's careers day 2023. And we still have the Summer fayre to go 
on Saturday!  
Don't forget parents and carers are invited to our stay and play on Tuesday, 2:00pm to 
watch the children perform some songs, look back on memories from over the years and 
enjoy a picnic together. We hope to see you there 
Miss Curtis 
 
What a busy week we have had this week! Our week began with 2 days of transition into 
our new classes. All children showed great bravery and resilience with their new teacher 
and showed off how amazing they all are! They all came back excited to start in September! 
Well done everyone! We then had our careers fair on Thursday. The children came back 
inspired by their future opportunities and had many questions about different careers. In 
Science we explored how we can change different objects/materials by bending, squashing, 
stretching, and twisting. In Computing we continued to explore scratch and started to use 
more actions and motions. One more week to go! Keep up the hard work! 
Miss Sands  
 
We have had an amazing week this week. We started the week with two days transition 
with our new classroom team and in our classrooms for September. On Thursday, the 
children went to our first ever careers fair where they had the opportunity to find out about 
different careers. We had a fantastic range of visitors, and we had different things we could 
try out. A few children went home in bandages! It was a great day and has really inspired 
the children into thinking about what they want to be when they are older. We also had a 
visit from the Dogs Trust this week. The children learnt about dog breeds and how training a 
dog is vital. They learnt how to approach dogs and when to be wary and give dogs space. 
The children had several scenarios to work through and they were a lot of misconceptions 
addressed around certain dog breeds. We then finished the week with writing up a science 
experiment about where food travels when it is digested. This was demonstrated using food 
mixed with fresh orange juice acting as stomach acid. It was all then passed thought a pair 
of tights which represented the intestines before the left over was passed through an 
opening at the end of the tights! 
Mrs Price 
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Year 5 really enjoyed their two transition days with Mrs Price and are looking forward to 
being our new Year 6 group. Lots of the children have already been expressing their interest 
in various different roles and responsibilities in Year 6. On Wednesday we worked on our 
Local History project, in preparation for our trip up to Frodsham Hill on Friday. The children 
learned about the pleasure grounds or 'Mersey View' that were on the top of the hill from 
1908, and explored various different leisure pursuits from the Edwardian era. They then 
wrote postcards to describe a day out in Frodsham from the point of view of an Edwardian 
child. We then looked at the gates to Frodsham War Memorial and discussed the Latin 
words inscribed on the gates- 'Pax' and 'Bellum' or 'Peace and War.' Children then sketched 
pictures of the gates and war memorial as a mixed media sketch. We also started a 3D 
modelling task in Computing using a programme called Tinkercad. On Thursday we had two 
different activities- a workshop run by the Dog's Trust looking at how to be safe around 
dogs. The children then looked at a range of careers at the Career's fair and enjoyed 
discussing career paths with several parents. Our walk to Frodsham Hill and our visit to the 
Forest Hills Hotel were really enjoyed by us all- it was a lovely way to bring history to life 
and a great way to celebrate the end of the school year.' 
 
Mrs Hayes 
This week, Tawny Owls have met their teachers for next year. All the children have spent a 
little bit of time meeting their new mainstream class, and introducing themselves to their 
new friends, and teachers. They have also begun some work for our September display that 
is all about them. Children had to remember their hair colour, skin colour, eye colour and 
where all their facial features go. They then had to write about things they like and don't 
like. They had to recall some facts such as how old they are, their favourite colours and 
things about their families. They all did so well. We also had the careers day this week, 
children thought up some wonderful questions to ask the professionals. 
Miss Pemberton 
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Attendance News  

 
 

 
 
 
 

 Stars of the week  
 
 

 Dojo Champions  
 
 
 
 

Nursery: Veronika 
Reception:  Thea 

Year 1: Ayden 
Year 2: Zach 

Year 3: Jeff-James 
Year 4: Sante-Rose 

Year 5: Thomas  
Year 6:   

RP: Prraveesh 

Nursery: Heidi 
Reception: Joanna 
Year 1: Jack-Desire 
Year 2:  Izzy 
Year 3: Stephen 
Year 4:  Sakhe 
Year 5:  Alex 
Year 6:  Kian 
RP:  Jack 

Birthdays this week and last  
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Events for Summer  
 
No coffee morning this week due to Y6 leavers assembly. These will be back up and running in September.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday 5th June  School reopens  
Wednesday 7th June  Class Photographs in school.  
Monday 12th June 

 
Y6 transition days to Helsby High School  

Thursday 22nd June  Selection of Y3/4 children- Helsby Sports competition  
Tuesday 27th June  District sports event 6.00-8.00pm CANCELLED 
Friday 30th June  SCHOOL CLOSED- TEACHER INSET DAY  
Tuesday 4th and 

Wednesday 5th July  
Year 6 Helsby High open evening or parents and students  

Thursday 6th July  School Nurse into school to speak to Y6 children  
Thursday 6th July  Y1/2 local area trip to Frodsham Market 

Friday 7th July  Year 5/6 Young Enterprise Day  
Friday 7th July  Year 3/4 Greek day  
Friday 7th July  Resource Provision trip to the farm 

Monday and Tuesday 
10th and 11th July  

Year 6 Helsby Transition Day  
Rest of school- 2-day transition day into new classes  

Monday 10th July  Information about new classes 2.30 
Wednesday 12th  Information about new classes 9.00am  

Wednesday 12th July  EYFS trip to Chester Zoo  
Thursday 13th July  Whole school Careers Day 

Friday 14th July  Year 5/6 Frodsham Hill Walk  
Saturday 15th July  Whole School summer fair  

Monday 17th July  End of year reports go home  
Tuesday 18th July  EYFS Stay and Play 2-3pm  
Tuesday 18th July  Class drop-in session 3.30-4.30 pm  
Tuesday 18th July  Y6 Leavers night out- Mrs Hayes has sent information  
Wednesday 19th July  Y6 Leavers assembly followed by mini tea party in class.  
Wednesday 19th July  Whole school walk to finish our year for active travel with Sam 

from Sustrans  
Wednesday 19th July School Disco EYFS 2-3pm  

School Disco Year 1-6 4.00-5.15 
Thursday 20th July  School closes for summer at 1.15pm  
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